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	DES # 2200047
NOTICE OF PROJECT ADVANCEMENT
Intersection Improvement Project in Newton County 
The Indiana Department of Transportation (INDOT) held a public hearing in October 2024 for a proposed improvement project located on U.S. 41 at State Road (S.R.) 14/County Road (C.R.) 100 in McClellan Township near Morocco, in Newton County, Indiana. This public hearing was held as part of the environmental analysis phase as required per the National Environmental Policy Act (NEPA). Public involvement is an important element of a comprehensive decision-making process. The need for the proposed intersection improvement project stems from the higher-than-expected number of severe crashes at the intersection. The purpose of this project is to improve safety at U.S. 41 and S.R. 14/C.R. 100 by decreasing the likelihood of severe crashes and achieving an Index of Crash Cost and an Index of Crash Frequency less than one.
The INDOT preferred alternative is a reduced conflict intersection (RCI) that will remove the U.S. 41 cross movements and left turns from S.R. 14 and C.R. 100. Motorists wishing to travel straight across U.S. 41 or turn left from S.R. 14 or C.R. 100 will be required to turn right onto U.S. 41 and then make a U-turn at the median U-turn area. Left turns from U.S. 41 onto S.R. 14 and C.R. 100 will be maintained. Subsurface stormwater drainage pipes and inlets will also be installed or replaced along the median and the roadside ditches. New signage and permanent overhead lighting will be installed. This project will occur within existing right-of-way. No permanent or temporary right-of-way will be required. A total of 0.054 acre of wetlands will be permanently impacted due to placement of riprap, and 0.033 acre of wetlands will be temporarily impacted due to construction access. Impacts do not meet the threshold requiring mitigation.
Additional details regarding the U.S. 41 and S.R. 14/C.R. 100 intersection improvement project are available via the INDOT District webpage at www.in.gov/indot/about-indot/central-office/welcome-to-the-laporte-district/us-41-at-sr-14-intersection-improvement-project/.   
The purpose of this notice is to communicate the status of this project to community members. As part of INDOT’s commitment to public involvement, it is important to keep the community informed of project developments. This is also an opportunity to formally announce the conclusion of the environmental analysis phase and transition to the next phase of development.
Subsequent to reviewing and considering all comments and materials received as a result of the public hearing held at the North Newton Jr./Sr. High School on October 9, 2024, INDOT will advance this project to the next phase of development with construction anticipated to take place in 2025. Environmental analysis documentation has been updated to include public involvement and response to comments received and will remain available for public inspection during normal office hours at:
1. Morocco Community Library – 205 S. West Street, Morocco, IN 47963
1. INDOT project webpage – www.in.gov/indot/about-indot/central-office/welcome-to-the-      
laporte-district/us-41-at-sr-14-intersection-improvement-project/ 
1. INDOT LaPorte District Office – 315 Boyd Boulevard, LaPorte, IN 46350
(855) 463-6848
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